Conservation Division Finney State Office Building 130 S. Market, Rm. 2078 Wichita, KS 67202-3802



Phone: 316-337-6200 Fax: 316-337-6211 http://kcc.ks.gov/

Sam Brownback, Governor

Shari Feist Albrecht, Chair Thomas E. Wright, Commissioner Jay Scott Emler, Commissioner

June 30, 2014

Grady Bolding Corporation PO Box 486 Ellinwood, KS 67526-0486

Re:

Workover Pit Extension

I Schmeidler 3 Sec. 18-12S-17W Ellis County, Kansas

Permit No. 15-051-202670000

## Dear Sir or Madam:

This letter is written to inform you that you have been granted an extension of time in which to close the workover pit associated with the I Schmeidler 3 well.

This extension will expire on August 27, 2014. I urge you to make every effort to close this pit within this time frame. Extension of this time frame automatically extends the time period for filing the surface pond closure form.

If you have any questions in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact Kathy Haynes at (316) 337-6243.

Sincerely,

Ryan A. Hoffman

Director

cc: File

## Grady Bolding Corporation P.O. Box 486 Ellinwood, KS 67526-0486 (620) 564-2240 (office) (620) 564-2765 (fax)

KCC WICHITA
JUN 2 5 2014
RECEIVED

June 24, 2014

Kansas Corporation Commission Conservation Division Finney State Office Building 130 S. Market, Rm. 2078 Wichita, KS 67202-3802

RE: Working Pits Closing Extension

B.I. Schmeidler #3 - API #15-051-20267

Herman #3 - API #15-051-19123

Ellis County, Kansas

To Whom It May Concern:

Two (2) working pits were utilized for two (2) pluggings that took place in March 2014 for the above-captioned. The pit applications (CDP-1) for the B.I. Schmeidler #3 and Herman #3 were approved on March 25th and March 27th, respectively. I am writing this letter to inform you at this time the working pits for both wells remain open.

The recent heavy rains and resulting muddy conditions in Ellis County have made closing both pits impractical at this time. Given the conditions, we respectfully request an extension for closing the pits. We still expect to close both pits in the next thirty (30) days. Please let us know if this time frame is acceptable.

Please note we have been in contact with Mr. Pat Staab from the District #4 office and will continue to update him on any progress. Mr. Staab oversaw the pluggings and has since been out to inspect the pits. Additionally, we will file on KOLAR as soon as the pits have been backfilled.

Thank you for your patience during this process. Please feel free to contact our office if you have any questions or concerns.

Regards,

Richard G. Gunn, Esq.

RIAA